
 

 

Minutes of the LLWL Forum Meeting 
--- June 25, 2025, at 7pm on Zoom 

 
Attending: Lisa Norman, Susan Pleasance, Rev. Cathy Gradante, Tanna Edwards, Nancy Payne, 
Rev. Brad Ford, Rev. Susan Garrod-Schuster 
Absent: Paul Kneebone, Rev. Lynn Watson 
 
Rev. Cathy welcomed everyone, and introductions were made for the new chair of the Forum, 
Rev. Brad Ford, and the ECORC Pastoral Relations Minister and staff support to our LLWL 
Forum – Rev. Susan Garrod-Schuster. 
 
Rev. Cathy offered a land acknowledgement and opening prayer. 
 
It was moved by Susan, 2nd by Lisa that the minutes of the March 13th, 2025 meeting be 
approved as amended.  Carried. 
 
LLWL Network has not met but will call a meeting in the next few weeks to discuss a fall 
learning event. 
 
New Business: 

1. Interviews were completed for the following individuals: 
Derek Marsellus – LLWL Licensing 
Roger West – LLWL Transfer to our Region 
Adele Boy – Renewal 
Lynn Liddell – Renewal 
Lisa Norman – Renewal 
 

The following motions for recommendations to Covenant Support were made: 
a. Moved by Susan Pleasance and 2nd by Nancy Payne that the LLWL Forum recommends 

that Derek Marsellus be licensed as an LLWL within the East Central Ontario Region. 
Carried. 

b. Moved by Tanna Edwards and 2nd by Brad Ford, the LLWL Forum recommends that Lisa 
Norman, Roger West, Adele Boy and Lynn Liddell be approved for renewal of their 
license as an LLWL within the East Central Ontario Region. Carried. 
 

2. Spring Learning Event – had to be cancelled due to low enrollment.  The Fall Learning 
Event will be planned at the September meeting. 

3. ECORC Pulpit Supply form – Cathy will check with Karen to confirm whether the LLWLs 
need to complete this form and notify Paul. (Confirmed with Karen that the current info 
is sufficient – no need to fill out a form) 



 

 

 
Motion to extend formal thanks on behalf of the LLWL Forum to Rev. Cathy Gradante for her 4 
1/2 years of leadership as chair of the Forum. Moved by Nancy Payne, 2nd by Tanna Edwards.  
 
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, September 17th at 7pm on Go To Meeting – Brad will send out the 
link. 


